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After a very wet and dreary (almost 
everywhere) end of winter and 
beginning of spring, we have been 
READY for the many pleasures of 
spring, which (to name a few) 
include getting outside in the 
warmer weather, enjoying walks 
and engaging in other outdoor 
activities for exercise or just plain 
fun, going to baseball games or 
going fishing, planning and taking 
vacation trips, and a favorite of 
many peopleðgardening.  

 

Thinking of the satisfaction of 
seeing plants and flowers grow or 
just how they can add special detail 
to a room, three of our staff and 
three clients thoroughly enjoyed 
the Berks County (PA) Brain 
Injury Support Group meeting on 
April 17, 2019 at Reading Hospital 
Rehabilitation at Wyomissing.  
Peter Riedel, D.O., staff physiatrist 
on the brain trauma unit, led the 
meeting that evening, presenting 
his perspectives on the benefits of 
horticulture and providing each 
person at the support group 
meeting with a kit to make a 

terrarium that they could then take 
home.  It was a great deal of fun and 
contributed to an understanding of 
the value of horticulture.  So, thank 
you, Dr. Riedel. 

Coincidentally, the next day, the 
New York Times had a wonderful 
opinion article titled ñOliver Sacks:  
The Healing Power of Gardensò; it is 
an excerpt from a posthumous 
collection of writings, Everything in 
Its Place, by Dr. Sacks. 

Some of you may have heard of    
Dr. Sacks or may be familiar with 
his writings.  Dr. Sacks, who died in 
2015, was a well-known neurologist 
and author of many books, including 
The Man Who Mistook His Wife for 
a Hat and Musicophilia:  Tales of 
Music and the Brain.  He wrote 
about the challenges of persons   
with very complicated neurological 
disorders and, in the excerpt quoted 
in the New York Times, said, ñIn     
40 years of medical practice, I have 
found only two types of non-
pharmaceutical ótherapyô to be 
vitally important for patients with 
chronic neurological diseases:  
music and gardens.ò 

The poignant illustrations in Dr. 
Sacksôs writings provide support for 
ñthe restorative and healing powers 
of nature and gardens.ò  So, we 
strongly recommend that you spring 
into spring by engaging in some 
horticultural activity on a regular 
basis, whether independently, with 
family members and friends, or as 
part of a rehabilitation program.  
Enjoy! 

Spring into Spring! 

A garden path, perfect for walks. 

We are pleased to show you our  
new logo, created by Lonnie Stufflet, 
Jr. (also known as Rsinart), who is 
the nephew of ChrisLynn (Chris) 
Setley, vice president of Counseling 
and Rehabilitation, Inc. (our parent 
company) and personnel manager 
for Community Skills Program.  We 
wanted a logo that would reflect 
growth (the grass), goals (believing 
ñthe skyôs the limitò), and the warm 
feelings of accomplishment (the sun).  
Chrisôs in-laws have been a part of 
our BrainWaves production for 
decades.  First, her sister-in-law Kay 
Stufflet (Lonnieôs mother) prepared 
it for distribution and mailing.  
When Kay very tragically died 
following a brain tumor in 2005, her 
parents (Chrisôs in-laws), Pam and 
Ray Weiandt, took over Kayôs duties 
until we automated our mailing 
process.  (Sadly, Pam died last July.)  
Along the way, Chrisôs sister-in-law 
Brenda (Weiandt) and John Skinner 
also carried out the familyôs role.  
We miss Kay and Pam, and are 
grateful to Lonnie for helping us 
preserve the Stufflet/Weiandt legacy 
in Community Skills Program. 
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Upcoming Events 

¶ The Brain Injury Association of 
Pennsylvania (BIAPA) will hold 
a Brain Safety Fair on June 17, 
2019 from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m., at 
the Franklin Institute, 222 N.  
20th Street, Philadelphia, PA  
19103.  Educational and fun 
activities are planned, including 
the fitting and distribution of free 
bicycle helmets.  For more 
information, go to www.biapa.org/ 
programs/brain-safety-fairs.  

¶ The Nineteenth Annual 
Conference of the Brain Injury 
Association of Pennsylvania 
(BIAPA) will be held June 23-
25, 2019, at the Lancaster 
Marriott at Penn Square in 
Lancaster, PA.  The theme this 
year is Unlocking Potential 
through Exemplary Services, 
Innovation and Research.  The 
keynote speakers were selected 
to provide personal and/or 
professional knowledge of brain 
injury topics and will share 
perspectives of relevance to all 
conference participants.  The 
variety of workshops includes 
topics requested by past confer-
ence participants, and time is 
allowed in every workshop for 
questions and answers.   

In addition to the usual conference 
offerings, a new training and 
certificate program is being 
offered prior to the conference, 
on Sunday, June 23rd.  This new 
certificate program, Brain Injury 
Fundamentals, is intended to 
focus on the information needed 
by caregivers of persons with 
brain injuries, family members, 
friends, and members of the 
community, to enhance the 
quality of interactions.  For more 
information and/or to register for 
the conference or Fundamentals 
course, go to www.biapa.org/
annual-conference or call Kara 
Latshaw at 1-866-635-7097.  

 

(continued on page 6) 

Whoôs Whoé 

Congratulations to Kira Kolbe, 
shown on the right beside her former 
neurorehabilitation specialist, Megan 
Dissinger, B.A., CBIS, CESP, at 
Kiraôs graduation from Reading Area 
Community College (RACC).  After 
sustaining a very severe traumatic 
brain injury in a motor vehicle 
accident on December 26, 2012, at 
the age of 18, Kira made remarkable 
progress in her rehabilitation at Bryn 
Mawr Rehabilitation Hospital, 
Reading Hospital Rehabilitation at 
Wyomissing, and then her services 
through Community Skills Program 
with funding from the Pennsylvania 
Department of Healthôs Head Injury 
Program.  Kira was enrolled at Berks 
Technical Institute, studying web 
design, when the accident occurred.  
In the fall of 2016, Kira began her 
college education at RACC and gradu-
ated magna cum laude on May 10, 
2019, with an associate of arts degree.   

Kiraôs perseverance in pursuing her 
goals has inspired many, many 
people, and she intends to continue 
her studies to obtain a bachelorôs 
degree in fashion.   

Many of our clients are performing 
volunteer work, for a variety of 
reasons that include gaining work 
skills to prepare for employment, 
getting out of the house for a change 
of scenery/venue, increasing daily 
productivity, building up stamina and 
endurance, and spending time doing 
something of interest and/or enjoy-
ment.  In the picture below, Eric 
Anderson is holding a puppy at 
Providence Animal Center, where he 
volunteers.  He also volunteers at the 
Pet Adoption and Lifecare Society 
(PALS).  In addition to his volunteer 
work with animals, Eric is enjoying 
interacting with his familyôs new 
puppy.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Some of our other clients began their 
new, paid employment this year, and 
are continuing to do well: 

¶ Caitlin P. is working at Ruby 
Tuesday as a dishwasher and 
salad bar expediter.  

¶ Michael O. is working at Giant 
Direct. 

¶ Dawson B. and Cameron C. are 
production workers at Sweet 
Street Desserts.  

¶ Jared M. is working at Weis 
Markets.  

¶ Shelby S. is employed as a 
dining services aide at The 
Highlands.  

¶ Maria M. is working as a paid 
crew member at McDonaldôs,  
as part of her work-based 
learning experience.  

...and Whatôs Happening! 

Correction:  In the Winter 2018-2019 
issue of BrainWaves, we incorrectly 
reported in ñWhoôs Whoéò on page 2 
the name of the university from which 
Julie Schlauch, M.A., LPC, CBIS, 
CESP, received her bachelorôs degree.  
She received her bachelor of arts  
degree from Millersville University in 
Millersville, PA, and then her masterôs 
degree from Kutztown University.  We 
apologize for the error.  

*     *     *     *     *     * 
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SPOTLIGHT ON . . . Vincent Watkins, Jr. 

Vincent Watkins, Jr. 

Spotlight:  Tell us a little bit about 
yourself.  

Vincent:  My name is Vincent 
Watkins, Jr. and I live in Cape May 
Court House, New Jersey.  Iôm the 
oldest of four children, and I have 
two children of my own.  Iôm 
happily married to Kathy.  I was an 
Eagle Scout.  I enjoy photography, 
and I enjoy doing things with Legos.  
I like to get out and explore things. 

Spotlight:  Okay, I have to ask ... 
Legos?  How did you get started 
with Legos? 

Vincent:  I was bored one day and 
started taking photos of figurines 
my mother had.  Then I started 
adding some whimsical quotes.  
From there, I moved on to Star 
Wars figures and then Lego mini-
figures.  I found a rich creative 
outlet in posing and photographing 
the mini-figures in a multitude of 
configurations and with a multitude 
of backgrounds and other visual 
props.  At first, I used my cellphone, 

then my DSLR [digital single-lens 
reflex] camera, and, from there, 
moved on to using some specialty 
lenses.  Before my accident, this 
sometimes took up a lot of time 
and expense, and that progressed 
into a problem (laughs).  But 
seriously, it allowed me to use the 
artistic energy I had inside, and 
photography was my medium to 
present my creativity to the world.  
I also have a passion for nature 
photography.  

Spotlight:  How did you get 
injured? 

Vincent:  I have always enjoyed 
doing things outside.  When I   
was younger, I worked for my 
hometownôs public works depart-
ment and sometimes drove the 
wood chipper truck.  This led to 
someone asking me for help with 
a tree on my own time, and then I 
realized there was money to be 
made.  I bought my first chain saw 
and I started doing side jobs with 
small trees.  I read books, I 
watched videos online, and I 
taught myself how to cut down 
trees safely and effectively.  Then 
I started working for someone 
who did tree removal but needed a 
climber, and I was never scared of 
heights.  I progressed to being his 
right-hand man.  On December 4, 
2017, I was up in a bucket about 
25 feet above the ground, cutting 
down a tree.  Some type of mishap 
happened which caused the tree to 
fall toward the bucket, and I was 
catapulted out of the bucket and 
into the air before falling to the 
ground.  

Spotlight:  What types of injuries 
did you sustain? 

Vincent:  In addition to a traumatic 
brain injury, I sustained bulging 
and herniated discs in my cervical 

and lumbar spine, and fractured 
some rib cage cartilage.  There 
were also injuries to my shoulders, 
especially my right shoulder.  I 
donôt remember the entire list, but 
I definitely remember all of the 
rehab. 

Spotlight:  Where did you go after 
your injury? 

Vincent:  I was taken to Atlanti-
Care Regional Medical Center in 
Atlantic City, New Jersey, and, 
after about one and one-half 
months there, I was transferred to 
Magee Rehabilitation Hospital in 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, where 
I was an inpatient for about a 
month.  Then I returned home and 
did a lot of different outpatient 
therapies at Bacharach Institute for 
Rehabilitation in Galloway, New 
Jersey.  

Spotlight:  What are some of your 
physical difficulties now? 

Vincent:  There are limitations on 
the amount of weight I am able to 
lift, and I have pain and discomfort 
in my back and shoulder.  Initially, 
I had some swallowing difficulties 
that speech therapy helped me 
overcome.  My voice was compro-
mised and I used to only whisper, 
but that has improved greatly as 
well.  In order to return to Legos, I 
had to re-develop my fine motor 
skills as well as my ability to 
follow directions.  For a while, I 
had to be content to watch my wife 
build the Legos I wanted to build 
and, for a while, that was enjoy-
able compared with no Lego-
building at all.  I still canôt do it as 
well as I used to, but Iôm getting 
better at it every day. 

Spotlight:  What are some of your 
cognitive difficulties now? 

(continued on page 4) 
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Vincent:   Iôm much better off than 
I was, but I still have a lot of work 
ahead of me.  I still have problems 
with word-finding, short-term 
memory, and executive functions.  
Now, I have to pay attention to the 
little things, and to be aware that I 
have limitations.  Now, I have to 
make plans to complete even 
simple tasks, or at least tasks that 
used to be simple for me. 

Spotlight:  What types of compen-
satory strategies or aids do you 
use? 

Vincent:  You helped me learn to 
use several methods.  [Vincent is 
referring to Eric Share, B.S., CBIS, 
his neurorehabilitation specialist 
with Community Skills Program, 
who conducted this interview.]  
You helped me to appreciate the 
idea that routines are beneficial for 
me, to help me remember things 
better and to do things better.  I 
donôt want every minute of every 
day planned, and I donôt think I 
need that, but I definitely know 
that having routines in my life has 
been really helpful.  You helped 
me learn to rely on my iPhone for 
dates, appointments, and the 
calendar in general.  Before my 
brain injury, I didnôt need alarms 
as reminders, but now I do, and 
thatôs okay because they remind 
me of what I have to do.  Patterns 
had to be reestablished, such as 
when to take out the trash, etc. 

Spotlight:  What have some of 
your biggest adjustments been? 

Vincent:  Not being able to work 
has been really hard on me.  But 
equally as hard, if not harder, has 
been my inability to care for my 
son the way I used to. 

Spotlight:  Can you explain that a 
little more? 

Vincent:  My son Sean is 15 years 
old and was diagnosed with Lennox-
Gastaut syndrome, which causes 
severe seizures and other major 
problems.  Sean is non-verbal and 
requires total care for all aspects of 
his life.  Before I fell, I did, or 
helped with, the majority of his 
care, including transfers, bathing, 
everything.  After I fell, I wanted to 
get stronger so I could take part in 
his care again, but, with my back 
and other injuries, I just canôt do 
what I used to do.  Iôve learned to 
rely on the resources available 
rather than battle reality.  [Sean 
currently receives around-the-clock 
services from Bayada Home Health 
Care.]  This helped me learn an 
important lesson:  There is no 
shame in accepting help that is 
offered. 

Spotlight:  What are some of the 
other things Community Skills 
Program helps you with? 

Vincent:  You helped me learn 
about some resourcesðalmost in 
my own backyardðthat I never 
thought of accessing, such as 
doing some of my nature 
photography on the grounds of 
the Wetlands Institute.  Helping 
me get involved with volunteering 
has turned out to be very important 
to me. 

Spotlight:  Where do you 
volunteer?  And what do you get 
out of volunteering? 

Vincent:  I volunteer two hours, 
one day per week, at Cape 
Regional Medical Center, and I 
volunteer one hour, one day per 
week, at Rental Country, which 
sells and rents landscaping 
equipment and supplies.  
Volunteering has helped with 
many aspects.  It provides me 
with a place to work on 
improving my social skills, and it 
gives me the opportunity to work 
on executive functions like 
reasoning, decision-making, and 

SPOTLIGHT ONé  
Vincent Watkins, Jr. 
 

(continued from page 3) 

Vincent is pictured here building with Legos, one of his favorite recrea-
tional activities; another is photographyðespecially nature photography.  
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problem-solving.  This may sound 
funny, but I like volunteering 
because it shows me the things I 
have trouble with.  It challenges 
me, and thatôs helpful.  You are 
there with me to give me feedback 
and support.  You help me realize 
where I may be having difficulty, 
and you help me develop strate-
gies to get more proficient at it, 
such as writing down information, 
or learning a pattern for visual 
scanning.  These are things I 
didnôt need before my fall, but 
they are very helpful now.  
Through volunteering, I am 
learning to navigate life.  At the 
hospital, in particular, I donôt feel 
as bad about what Iôm going 
through because Iôm helping 
others. 

Spotlight:  What tasks do you do 
when volunteering? 

Vincent:  At the hospital, I 
volunteer at one of the two 
welcome and information desks.  
Visitors stop at the desk to ask the 
location of the patients they wish 
to visit.  Following written 
prompts that you developed for 
me, Iôm able to follow directions 
to type six different pieces of 
information, one at a time, in 
order to see the patientôs room 
number on the computer monitor, 
and then I give the room infor-

Editorôs Note:  We are grateful to 
Vincentôs workersô compensation 
insurance company personnel for 
their recognition of Vincentôs  
post-injury needs and their 
support of the rehabilitation 
services that are helping him to 
make progress.  We are also 
grateful to the personnel at Cape 
Regional Medical Center and at 
Rental Country for providing 
Vincent with volunteer oppor-
tunities, which he is enjoying and 
which are improving his post-
injury capabilities.  Vincentôs wife, 
Kathy, has been instrumental in 
advocating for therapeutic 
opportunities that will improve his 
quality of life.  Thanks to you all, 
and to Vincent for his strong work 
ethic, strength of character, and 
motivation to do the best in 
everything he undertakes.  

  

Vincent volunteers one day a week at the welcome/information desk at Cape 
Regional Medical Center, where he greets visitors and provides them with passes 
and the room numbers of the patients they wish to visit.  In addition, he volunteers 
one day a week at Rental Country, where he performs stocking tasks.  

mation to the visitors and place a 
wristband on them.  Even for people 
who donôt stop by my desk, I give 
them a verbal greeting as they walk 
by, and enjoy some conversations 
with them.  

Rental Country is a place where I 
used to spend some free time when I 
was working.  I enjoy that environ-
ment.  Because of my history there, 
you went with me to try to develop a 
volunteer opportunity, and we did it 
in collaboration with Jeff Anconetani, 
the vice president of operations.  I 
donôt go near any of the power 
equipment.  I make sure that the small 
item stock is filled, such as the small 
bottles of oil and the replacement 
chains for the chain saws.  This was 
very challenging at first, but you 
helped me implement compensatory 
strategies to make it doable.  Now, we 
are at the point in the past few weeks 
when you donôt even come there with 
me anymore to assist and supervise 
me.  I have my routine there for that 
one hour per week, and I enjoy my 
time there. 

Spotlight:  Do you have any advice 
for others who have a brain injury and 
will be reading this article? 

Vincent:  At times, you have to be 
your own biggest cheerleader.  You 
have to believe in yourself.  Set 
expectations for the moon, but accept 

òI like volunteering 

because it shows me 

the things I have 

trouble with.   It 

challenges me, and 

thatõs helpfulé. 

Through volunteering, 

I am learning to 

navigate life.ó 

that you may only be able to 
make it to the stratosphere.  I had 
offers in the past to ride around 
with my former employer to the 
various job sites where people 
were cutting down trees.  In the 
beginning, it was great, but, now 
that I know I canôt do that 
anymore, I realized it was 
causing me some bad feelings.  I 
decided that I shouldnôt flirt with 
something that I canôt do.  I 
realized I was not setting myself 
up for success.  
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Creativity Corner 

My name is Bob Rhoades.  As a TBI survivor, I would like to share 
this beautiful poem titled ñI Canôt Remember.ò  The author is 
unknown.  If I didnôt know better, Iôd think it was written about me.  
I think many people who read this will feel the same.   

 
L /!bΩ¢ w9a9a.9w 

!ƴƻƴȅƳƻǳǎ !ǳǘƘƻǊ 

 
Wǳǎǘ ŀ ƭƛƴŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ LΩƳ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŀǘ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŀŘΣ 

¢ƘƻǳƎƘ LΩƳ ƎŜǩƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ŦƻǊƎŜǜǳƭΣ 
ŀƴŘ ƳƛȄŜŘ ǳǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀŘΦ  

 
LΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ŀǊǘƘǊƛǝǎΣ 
ǘƻ Ƴȅ ŘŜƴǘǳǊŜǎΣ LΩƳ ǊŜǎƛƎƴŜŘΣ 
L Ŏŀƴ ƳŀƴŀƎŜ Ƴȅ ōƛŦƻŎŀƭǎΣ  
ōǳǘ DƻŘ L Ƴƛǎǎ Ƴȅ ƳƛƴŘΦ  

 
CƻǊ ǎƻƳŜǝƳŜǎΣ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊΣ  
ǿƘŜƴ L ǎǘŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ŧƻƻǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƛǊǎΣ  
LŦ L Ƴǳǎǘ Ǝƻ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎΣ 

ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜ L Ƨǳǎǘ ŎƻƳŜ Řƻǿƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜǊŜΚ  
 

LΩǾŜ ǎǘƻƻŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƛŘƎŜ ǎƻ ƻƊŜƴΣ  
Ƴȅ ǇƻƻǊ ƳƛƴŘ ƛǎ ŬƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŘƻǳōǘΣ 
IŀǾŜ L Ƨǳǎǘ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻŘ ŀǿŀȅΣ ƻǊ 
ƘŀǾŜ L ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻǳǘΚ 

 
!ƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǝƳŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŘŀǊƪΣ  
ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ƴƛƎƘǘŎŀǇ ƻƴ Ƴȅ ƘŜŀŘΣ  
L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ LΩƳ ǊŜǝǊƛƴƎΣ ƻǊ 
Ƨǳǎǘ ƎŜǩƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ōŜŘΦ  

 
{ƻΣ ƛŦ ƛǘΩǎ Ƴȅ ǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΣ  
ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ ƴŜŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƎŜǩƴƎ ǎƻǊŜΣ 
L Ƴŀȅ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ 
ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ōƻǊŜΦ  

 
{ƻΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ L ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳ 
ŀƴŘ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿŜǊŜ ƴŜŀǊΣ 
.ǳǘ ƴƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ Ƴŀƛƭ ǝƳŜΣ  
ǎƻ L Ƴǳǎǘ ǎŀȅ ƎƻƻŘōȅŜΣ Ƴȅ ŘŜŀǊΦ 

 
bƻǿ ƘŜǊŜ L ǎǘŀƴŘ ōŜǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƛƭōƻȄΣ  

ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦŀŎŜ ǎƻ ǾŜǊȅ ǊŜŘΣ 
LƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ Ƴȅ ƭŜǧŜǊΣ  

LΩǾŜ ƻǇŜƴŜŘ ƛǘ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘΦ  

Upcoming Events 
 

 (continued from page 2) 

¶ On September 24, 2019, the 
Council on Brain Injury (CoBI) 
will host its annual Davidôs 
Drive golf tournament at Penn 
Oaks Golf Club in West Chester, 
PA.  For more information, 
contact CoBI at (484) 595-9300, 
extension 119, or send e-mail to 
info@councilonbraininjury.org.  

¶ The Mind Your Brain Foundation 
is hosting its first conference at 
Lancaster General Hospital in 
Lancaster, PA, on October 5, 
2019 from 7:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  
Those of you who have attended 
the Mind Your Brain @ Penn 
Medicine Conference in 
Philadelphia, PA, know it is an 
exceptional conference.  A very 
informative and educational 
conference is also expected in 
Lancaster.  For more informa-
tion about the Lancaster 
conference, contact Joan 
ñDodieò Vance, administrative 
director of neuroscience at 
Lancaster General Health, at 
(717) 544-3176 or e-mail her at 
jmvance@lghealth.org.  

¶ The MossRehab Traumatic Brain 
Injury Model System (TBIMS) 
Consumer Conference will be 
held on October 19, 2019, at the 
Pennsylvania Convention Center 
in Philadelphia, PA.  The 
planning committee consists of 
staff of MossRehab and about 10 
other rehabilitation facilities in 
the Philadelphia area; the 
consumer conference will include 
workshops, lectures, and 
networking opportunities for 
brain injury survivors and their 
families.  More information will 
be available in the coming 
months at www.mossrehab.com/
traumatic-brain-injury/tbi-model-
system-of-care.  
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In our last issue of BrainWaves, we included an announce-
ment about the Pennsylvania Department of Healthôs   
new NeuroResource Facilitation Program for Traumatic 
Brain Injury (TBI) Services.  We used the acronym NFP, 
but discovered, at the TBI Advisory Board Meeting on 
May 10, 2019, that NFP is an acronym for Nurse-Family 
Partnership and for quite a few other definitions.  So, 
going forward, the acronym for the NeuroResource 
Facilitation Program will be NRFP.  The purpose of this 
program is to assist individuals, 18 years of age and older, 
who have sustained a traumatic brain injury, to identify 
services in their community of benefit to them and to 
access the services.  [Please note that individuals who are 
potentially eligible for the Department of Healthôs Head 
Injury Program should pursue that option first, before 
seeking services through NRFP; for the Head Injury 
Program, contact Amy Deiderick at (717) 772-2763.] 

For more information on NRFP (which is a three-year 
Traumatic Brain Injury State Implementation Partnership 
Grant from the Administration for Community Living) or 
to make a referral, please call Julie Myers at (717) 772-
2763 or Nicole Johnson at (866) 412-4755.  You can also 
access the website at http://neuroresource.health.pa.gov. 

An Update on NRFP 
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